

March 26, 2007

American TCB 6731 Whittier Ave Suite C110 McLean, VA 22101

Attn: Mr. T. Johnson, Examining Engineer

RE: your e-mail dated March 18, 2007; Telematics Wireless Ltd. FCC ID:NTADMMR1, ATCB004590

Dear Mr. Johnson, Please find below the answers to your questions.

- 1) The revised file "External_photos_17607_rev1" was uploaded on March 26, 2007.
- 2) The manufacture confirms to implement the changes as noted in the test report. The statement, file "Statement_letter_17607" was uploaded on March 26, 2007 via Additional Information folder.
- 3) The USB cable was connected properly during the testing, and no modification was required.
- 4) The large white box in conducted emissions test is a DC power supply required to power the EUT; the test was performed on the AC mains of the power supply. The small black box in radiated emissions test is a USB termination box used for the USB cable exiting from the EUT. The SOLAR input port is not in use to the end user and therefore was not connected during testing (please refer to "Statement_letter_17607").
- 5) All radiated emissions were measured with peak detector and found 20 dB under peak limit of 74 dBuV/m, the limit stated in the plots is the average limit of 54 dBuV/m.

Sincerely,

Marina Cherniavsky, certification engineer Hermon Laboratories